
Living the Good Samaritan Tradition
 

You may wonder where some of the 
names come from that are associated 
with St Mark’s College. We are a Catholic 
school that operates with two charisms, 
the Sisters of the Good Samaritan of the 
Order of St Benedict, and the Salesians 
of St John Bosco. In my last newsletter 
I wrote of the Salesian Strenna which 
invites us to explore ‘the dream that 
makes you dream’. The Salesians arrived 
in Port Pirie in 1956 and established 
Salesian College as a boys school, but 
prior to their arrival our school already 
had a strong, inspiring foundation laid by 
the Sisters of the Good Samaritan.

John Bede Polding, born in Liverpool, 
England in 1794, was a founder of the 
Sisters of the Good Samaritan. After 
his parents died, he was cared for by his 
uncle, a Benedictine monk. Drawn into 
the religious order, Polding was ordained 
in 1819 and arrived in Australia in 1835 as 
Bishop of New Holland and Van Diemen’s 
Land. When he died in 1877 his funeral 
was attended by over 100,000 people, a 
testament to his compassion and love of 
the Australian people. One of our Houses 
is named Polding.

In 1857, Mother Scholastica, a Sister 
of Charity, worked with Archbishop 
Polding in Sydney to establish the 
first congregation of religious women 
founded in Australia – the Sisters of the 
Good Samaritan. Their work supported 
destitute women and they sought to 
provide Catholic education for children. 
St Mark’s College was first established 
in 1878, but the Good Samaritan Sisters 
became responsible for the school in 
1890 following an invitation from the 
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Our Year 6s Charlotte and Mariah sharing a story with their Reception Buddy's  Lola and Ivy.

Bishop of Port Augusta, Dr John O’Reilly. 
It was the first foundation of the Sisters 
of the Good Samaritans outside of 
Sydney, and apparently, within days of 
arriving in Port Pirie ‘they were teaching 
over 100 children and enduring the 
intense heat’. As our website says ‘The 
Sisters established schools at Gertrude 
Street, Solomontown, Crystal Brook and 
Risdon Park. For sixty years they carried 
the torch for Catholic education in Port 
Pirie’. 

The legacy of the Sisters of the Good 
Samaritan Sisters lives on through 
the Benedictine tradition at St Mark’s 
College. We all know the story of the 
Good Samaritan told in Luke 10:29-37, 
where a man who was attacked by 
robbers was ignored by passers-by until 
a Good Samaritan stopped to help and 
then paid for his care. It is important to 
remember that Jesus and the Gospel 
are the inspiration for both our Good 
Samaritan and Salesian traditions. Now 
we are in the liturgical period of Lent, 
students are learning of the value of 
supporting others throughout the world 
and raising money for Caritas, but being 
a Good Samaritan is not predominantly 
about fundraising; it is about small words 
and actions that lift and support people 
daily, in our homes, our school and our 
community.

We are thankful for the wisdom and 
teaching of the Sisters of the Good 
Samaritan, and the Salesians of  
St Don Bosco, and I hope we are living 
these traditions authentically.

Dr Sandra Hewson, Principal



Faith and Mission

SOUTHERN CROSS: 
Click here for the latest edition.  

THE WITNESS: 
Click here for the latest edition.  

Ada, Alyssa, Isabelle, Makynli, Connie, Mr Ellis and Natalia served pancakes at Bosco Campus.

Shrove Tuesday  
Shrove Tuesday or Pancake Tuesday is a time of preparation for the traditions 
commonly associated with the Season of Lent: prayer, fasting and almsgiving. 

•	 PRAYER: In WRAP, the Home Groups spent some time in reflection on the 
significance of the day and praying together. 

•	 FASTING: Pancakes are associated with the day as a means of clearing out the 
pantry and consuming many things that won’t be used during Lent. At the Bosco 
Campus, Mr Ellis was assisted by Year 9 and 10 Religion classes during Tuesday 
to cook, prepare and serve pancakes to our 7-12 classes. Students braved the 
strong winds to buy pancakes with a variety of toppings for a gold coin donation. 

•	 ALMSGIVING: The money collected amounted to $173.85 which will make a good 
start to the College’s Project Compassion fundraising campaign. 

At Benedict Campus, students came together for an R-6 Liturgy at which Lenten 
promises were placed in in a special basket as an offering to God. Students also 
learned about the work of Caritas Australia and each class collected a fundraising 
box for Project Compassion. Several classes made a great to start to their Lenten 
almsgiving by making gold coin donations to Project Compassion while enjoying some 
delicious pancakes. 

Ash Wednesday  
Early on Wednesday morning, our Year 12 Home Groups made their way, by bus, 
to the Cathedral for an Ash Wednesday Mass. During the Mass, ashes made from 
palms used on Palm Sunday were blessed and used to mark the foreheads of the 
congregation. This is done as a sign of our own mortality and an opportunity to 
reconnect with God through his mercy, forgiveness and love. 

Year 12s returned to the College with ashes to pass that blessing on to their fellow 
students in House Liturgies. In turn, Year 12s marked their House members with 
ashes on their foreheads in a symbol to connect with their communities. The liturgies 
were also opportunities to launch the College’s Project Compassion fundraising 
campaign, assisted by Year 9 representatives from each House. The courage and 
selflessness of these students is commendable, and they have made a great start to 
their first assessment task on Integral Ecology. 

Mya marks a cross on Hazel's forehead.

Bastian and Frankie enjoying pancakes.

Year 11 students visited the Greek Orthodox 
Church.

Continued over the page
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Faith and Mission

Benedict Campus gathered for an Ash Wednesday liturgy led by Deacon Gary Stokes. We reflected on ways we can grow closer to 
God through the Lenten practices of prayer, fasting and almsgiving. Each student was marked with an ashen cross by their teacher 
or the Deacon to symbolise the beginning of their Lenten journey. 

Year 11 Sacred Spaces Excursion 
As part of their Spiritualities, Religion and Meaning (SRM) subject, the Year 11 classes toured some of Port Pirie’s major religious 
buildings. Students remarked on seeing a stark contrast between the sacred spaces of different faiths and denominations, but 
also common aspects as well.

In the Greek Orthodox Church, one marvelled at the colour and artistic detail in iconography depicting Jesus, Mary and the Saints. 
They lined the walls, and even the ceiling!

Familiar to many at St Mark’s College, the Catholic Cathedral still revealed mysteries and hidden significances in the architecture 
and religious objects used for worship, prayer and devotion. Students also heard the sounds of the Cathedral Organ, even if only 
for a short time.

The Port Pirie Mosque (or Masjid) was another place quite unfamiliar to many, however, the welcoming and introduction to Islamic 
faith and worship allowed students to understand the simplicity of a building where prayer to Allah (God) should be the only focus.

We would like to thank our generous hosts at each site we visited, and intend to make good use of the information we gathered for 
our first assessment task.

Laudato Si’ in Action  - Clean Up Australia  
In his 2015 Encyclical letter, Laudato Si’, Pope Francis implores us to come together to ‘care for our common home’. 

The earth and all life on it are part of God’s creation. We are called to respect this gift. We are responsible for taking care of the 
world we live in and for sharing all the wonders and resources the earth gives us. 

Clean Up Australia Day is an event that provides an opportunity for us to come together as a community and respond to these 
important Catholic social teachings.  

Bosco and Benedict students will each participate in clean-up events around the College grounds during the next week.  

You and your family can also get involved by joining a local event or registering to hold your own clean up in a nearby street or park.  

The Port Pirie Regional Council is hosting 
a clean-up on Sunday 3 March, meeting 
at Solomontown Beach at 10.00am, 
moving along to Flinders Park and 
concluding in Memorial Park at 12.00pm 
with a free sausage sizzle. 

While Clean Up Australia is always held 
on the first Sunday of March, we can 
make a commitment to care for our 
environment every day of the year.  

For more information or to find a 
community event near you, visit:  
            https://www.cleanup.org.au/ 

St Mark’s College  
Catholic Identity Team

https://www.cleanup.org.au/ 


Key Dates and Campus Information

Our College Calendar is continuously being updated on our website: www.stmarkspirie.catholic.edu.au/news/calendar.  
Click to find the most accurate event information.

2024 has begun well with our classes taking the first week to establish relationships with peers and teachers. Each class has 
formed their own class routines as well as exploring what our school expectations are. It is obvious when I walk around the school 
that each class is settled and calm. This is greatly due to the dedication each teacher has to their profession and I thank them 
greatly for a wonderful start to the school year.

Each year is important for your child’s learning journey, however one of the biggest years of growth is from our Reception 
students. Each class settled well allowing teachers to form strong relationships with their students and display their care.

This week I have been lucky enough to spend some time in Reception Yellow to find out how their first month of school has been 
going. These Reception students have been busy learning what school life at St Mark’s College is all about. They have learnt 
their class routines and display them very well by making good choices for their learning. When I asked the Receptions what they 
have been doing in their classroom Kooper told me “we are learning about numbers and letters”. The Receptions have begun their 
InitiaLit program where they will learn the essential core knowledge and strong foundations to become successful readers and 
writers.

Heidi told me that they have been doing lots of playing and learning and at school “We always share”.

Henry and Alexander told me they are loving going to OSHC after school. The new Director Tara has lots of fun activities for 
students. 

Lawson is enjoy PE with Miss Hier. His favourite thing is Pop Up Tag.

Ava told me they have been learning about feelings. She was able to tell me that there are “Blue, Green, Yellow and Red”. The 
Receptions have been learning about the Zones of Regulation. This program is designed to teach students about self-regulation 
and emotional control. Miss Lethbridge is teaching her class that they experience a vast range of emotions throughout their school 
day, and what each zone feels and looks like. Ava said “we want to be in the green zone most of the time, however it is okay to be in 
the blue zone and have a good cry sometimes”.

Continued over the page

Benedict Campus: 

Week 5: 26/2 - 1/3 Week 6: 4/3 - 8/3

Mon

Little Lions Session 4
Mon Little Lions Session 5

Year 7 Camp

Salesian House Parents' Council Meeting 
TEAMS, 7.00pm

Board Meeting 
Conference Room, 7.00pm

Tues

Mini Mark's Playgroup 
Little Lions Classroom, 9.00am - 10.30am

Tues Mini Mark's Playgroup 
Little Lions Classroom, 9.00am - 10.30amBosco SRC and Leaders' Liturgy 

St Mark's Sports Centre, 12.20pm

Wed Breakfast Club 
Good Samaritan Hall, 8.20-8.40am Wed

Thur Benedict SRC and Leaders' Liturgy 
Good Samaritan Hall, 10.50am Thur

Fri
Bosco Athletics Day Fri

Little Lions Session 5
Little Lions Session 4

http://www.stmarkspirie.catholic.edu.au/news/calendar


Key Dates and Campus Information

Learning what is expected at school is a huge element to starting school. These Receptions were able to tell me some of our school 
rules:

•	 If someone hurts you tell a teacher.
•	 If you see someone hurt ask if they are okay
•	 No running, we use walking feet when we are inside.
•	 No yelling inside, only yelling outside when you are playing.
•	 Don’t go past the yellow line
•	 When sitting on the floor, we show listening behaviours (looking, listening, eyes looking, lips together and hands to yourself).
•	 We always use safe hands.
•	 When we finish our work we put the rubbish in the bin, pack up the pencils and push our chairs in.
 
Mrs Sarah Freer, Deputy Principal

Out of School Hours Care 
Meet our new Director, Tara 
I would like to officially introduce myself as some of you may 
have noticed me around the last couple of days! 

My name is Tara and I will be the new Director of OSHC at 
Benedict moving forward. 

I started as an educator with St Mark's Lutheran OSHC 
(Mount Barker) in 2014. I have had previous Director positions, 
the most recent being at Whyalla Town Primary School 
OSHC. There have already been some faces here that I have 
recognised from my old OSHC - which is awesome! 

I have three children myself - two teenagers and my youngest 
is almost seven. My hobbies include crafts, camping, fishing, 
music, video games and movies. 

If you have any questions, feedback or concerns - or just want 

OSHC > Indi and Jay enjoying a laugh after school with Tara, the new 
OSHC Director.

to have a chat - please come and introduce yourself! I will be adjusting to new programs and routines as well as learning lots of new 
names and faces so please bear with me while I am getting used everything! 

Hope to meet you all soon!  
Tara Crowhurst, Director, OSHC

Bosco Campus: 

NAPLAN 
Parents of Year 7 would have received communication about the NAPLAN assessments for students in Years 3, 5, 7, and 9, 
scheduled from 13–25 March 2024.  The specific schedules will be communicated closer to the date. If you have any questions or 
concerns regarding NAPLAN please speak to your child’s HomeGroup Teacher in the first instance and then Mrs Kate Elmendorp 
our Year 7-9 Leader of Learning.

Leadership 
Our Year 9-12 leaders participated in a formation camp at AFL Max last week. They spent time working on strengths, goal setting, 
connection, communication, problem solving and challenges. I look forward to seeing their contributions to building community 
throughout 2024. Special thanks to Mrs Jane Gibson and Mrs Megan Congdon for accompanying the group.

Continued over the page



Key Dates and Campus Information

College:

College Board Nominations  
Our College Board is an advisory body supporting the Principal in the effective governance of St Mark’s on behalf of the Bishop of 
the Diocese of Port Pirie. 

Members of the Board have a delegated responsibility from the Bishop for the overall well-being of St Mark’s College. The 
Board ensures we operate within the policies and guidelines of the South Australian Commission for Catholic Schools, promotes 
educational excellence, exercises financial stewardship, ensures compliance with legal obligations and fosters harmonious and 
positive collaboration within the school community.

One Board member is concluding their service to the Board at the AGM in May and I sincerely thank Tracey Dear for her support 
and contribution to the Board. This means we are seeking nominations from members of College community to join the Board. 
Potential members of the College Board should: 

•	 Possess an enthusiasm for and willingness to promote the mission of Catholic schools; 
•	 Bring to the Board their gifts and skills 
•	 Desire to give service to their school community; 
•	 Have an ability to work cooperatively and constructively with all Members of the Board; 
•	 Be prepared to undertake formation; 
•	 Uphold confidentiality in Board matters and not pursue individual agendas; 
•	 Have sufficient time for Board duties; 
•	 Have a current police check clearance.
I welcome a conversation with you if you are interested, and encourage you to nominate for the College Board. Nominations, 
stating your name, experience and why you would like to join the Board, should be submitted to Lisa Manners: 
            lmanners@smc.catholic.edu.au  Board Secretary, by Monday 8 April. 

 I look forward to hearing from you! 

Dr Sandra Hewson, Principal

Opportunities and Plans to Thrive 
As a College, staff collaborate regularly to ensure learning programs are engaging and challenging. Each educator has set themself 
personal goals around Catholic Identity, Teaching and Learning and Student Wellbeing. Our teaching team work to plan and offer a 
range of rich experiences for students. Our students have also set personal goals for the year. It is pleasing to see senior students 
taking up the opportunity to access the Bosco Centre before and after school to complete their learning. The number of students 
accessing the Student Hub Monday to Thursday in the afternoon continues to grow. Here students can catchup on missed lessons, 
complete homework or access supports from Mr Rutjens. 

Sports Day Next Week 
Sports Day is scheduled to be held next Friday March 1. The a long-range forecast is for some hot weather next week. In the event 
the temperature is classed as extreme on the Friday, Sports Day will be rescheduled to Friday March 15. Should Sports Day be 
postponed this will be communicated as early as possible.  Reminder to all families that this is a compulsory school day. If you have 
any concerns around your child’s participation in the day please communicate with the relevant Home Group teacher. We would 
love to see lots of family and friends come along and be a part of the day. There is a BBQ and cake stall available to purchase food 
and drinks in addition to the school canteen.

Mrs Katie Pole, Deputy Principal, Bosco Campus

mailto:lmanners%40smc.catholic.edu.au%20?subject=College%20Board


Benedict Campus

YEAR 4 > Year 4 students have used oil pastels and watercolours to create thieir own 'angry 
emu'. Pictured are Paxton, Maya, Lincoln and James.

WELCOME > We welcome Archer to Little 
Lions, he is pictured with his Buddy's James 
and Bailey.

YEAR 4 > Year 4 students have planted their Hairy Head plants. We can't wait to see them grow!

YEAR 3 > Year 3 students are learning about the colour wheel. They used this knowledge to 
decorate the first letter of their name. Pictured are Amahli, Charlie, Dillon and Emerson.

BREAKFAST CLUB > Breakfast Club is held 
on Wednesday's 8.20 - 8.40am in the Good 
Samaritan Hall. Pictured are Lana and Macy 
enjoying some toast.

WELCOME > We welcome Kade to Little 
Lions, he is pictured with his Buddy, Jett.



Bosco Campus

CONGRATULATIONS LEANA > 
It was great to have Leana Nannapaneni 
drop in and say goodbye to everyone at the 
start of the year before she headed off to 
Spain. Leana has been accepted into the 
Rafa Nadal Tennis Academy and will attend 
the International School there. 

Best wishes Leana, we look forward to 
watching your tennis journey progress.

ATHLETICS > There were two athletics 
records broken todayat the College: 
U16 Girls 1500m  
Dane’ Maritz 5.22.00
(J Ganley 5.53.00 in 2019)

U13 Girls 800m  
Sloan Chivell 2.57.00 
Lexi Farr 3.00.00 
(A Wheaton 3.02.00 in 2022)

VISUAL ARTS > Congratulations Meteha 
from our Class of 2023 whose work has 
been selected for the SACE Art Show which 
will be held 19 March - 12 April at the Light 
Square Gallery in Adelaide. 

LEADERSHIP > We are excited to see our Bosco Campus Captains establish themselves as 
leaders in our community this year.
To assist them in growing in this role, our leaders attended the Student Leader and Wellbeing 
Camp held at AFL Max, Adelaide. The students gained skills in goal setting, communication, and 
active problem-solving... and had a lot of FUN!

AGRICULTURE > During the first few 
weeks of school, our Agriculture students 
have been busy at McNally Farm picking, 
weighing, and pressing grapes for the 2024 
Vintage. Students have picked over 700kg of 
grapes which will make approximately 450 
litres of wine!



College

NAPLAN

National Assessment Program - Literacy and Numeracy
Information for parents and carers

NAPLAN

•	All students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 in Australia do NAPLAN tests in March each year. 

•	NAPLAN tests students’ skills in reading, writing and maths. 

•	The test questions are presented in Standard Australian English dialect.   

•	Students read some of the questions and listen to others with headphones.  

•	The tests will get easier or harder, depending on how students are going in the test. 

•	Students do four different tests. The names of the four tests are:  

Writing Reading Conventions of language
(spelling, grammar and punctuation)

Numeracy

•	Students in Year 3 will do the Writing test using pencil and paper. Year 3 students will answer the other 
test questions on the computer. 

•	Students in Years 5, 7 and 9 will answer all their test questions on computers. 

•	Teachers will help students get ready for NAPLAN tests. 

•	Schools will get their students’ results. The school will then give parents/carers a report showing their 
own child’s results.   

•	Parents/carers can talk to the teacher about these results. 

•	NAPLAN shows how students are going all over Australia. People who work in the Australian  
Government, state and territory education authorities and schools use NAPLAN results. The results  
let them see which schools are doing well and which schools might need help. 

Talk to your teacher if you have any questions about your child doing the tests. 
For more information on NAPLAN, visit nap.edu.au.

Hi, my name is Kate Elmendorp and I am 
the Year 7-9 Leader of Learning at Bosco 
Campus. I wanted to talk with you about 
NAPLAN which is coming up in the next 
few weeks.

The National Assessment Program 
– Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) 
which is coming up in March, is an annual 
assessment for students in Years 3, 5, 7 
and 9.

NAPLAN can be met with some anxiety 
from students and families. We want 
to reassure our community that we are 
here to support you through the process.

If you have a child in Years 3, 5, 7 or 9 we 
encourage you to check in with them to 
see how they feeling about NAPLAN. If 
your child is feeling nervous or anxious, 
don’t hesitate to contact their class 
teacher at Benedict, Home Group 
teacher at Bosco or myself. 

Click here to hear more about NAPLAN 
and how we will support you and your 
child at St Mark's College:   
https://youtu.be/yRtXkZOkEBY

Mrs Kate Elmendorp,  
Leader of Learning, Year 7 -9

National Assessment Program - Literacy and Numeracy
Information for parents and carers

NAPLAN

•	All students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 in Australia do NAPLAN tests in March each year. 

•	NAPLAN tests students’ skills in reading, writing and maths. 

•	The test questions are presented in Standard Australian English dialect.   

•	Students read some of the questions and listen to others with headphones.  

•	The tests will get easier or harder, depending on how students are going in the test. 

•	Students do four different tests. The names of the four tests are:  

Writing Reading Conventions of language
(spelling, grammar and punctuation)

Numeracy

•	Students in Year 3 will do the Writing test using pencil and paper. Year 3 students will answer the other 
test questions on the computer. 

•	Students in Years 5, 7 and 9 will answer all their test questions on computers. 

•	Teachers will help students get ready for NAPLAN tests. 

•	Schools will get their students’ results. The school will then give parents/carers a report showing their 
own child’s results.   

•	Parents/carers can talk to the teacher about these results. 

•	NAPLAN shows how students are going all over Australia. People who work in the Australian  
Government, state and territory education authorities and schools use NAPLAN results. The results  
let them see which schools are doing well and which schools might need help. 

Talk to your teacher if you have any questions about your child doing the tests. 
For more information on NAPLAN, visit nap.edu.au.

Transition to Teaching Scholarship 
We are excited to congratulate our 
Educational Support Staff who have 
been awarded a Transition to Teaching 
Scholarship thanks to Catholic 
Education South Australia. 

Well done to:
•	 Nathan Brook, St Mark’s College, 

Port Pirie (Bosco Campus)
•	 Sarah DeGioia, St Mark’s College, 

Port Pirie (Benedict Campus)
•	 Scarlette Thoman, St Mark’s 

College, Port Pirie (OSHC)
 
All three recipients are also Old Scholars' 
of the College, so it will be wonderful to 
watch their transition from student, to 
educator, and finally, to teacher!

Scholarship recipients Nathan Brook and 
Sarah DeGioia with Dr Sandra Hewson and 
Mrs Nichhi Marden.

https://youtu.be/yRtXkZOkEBY 


College

Inclusive Education

Sophie Donnellan,  
R-6 Inclusion and Diversity 
Leader

Hello, I'm Sophie Donnellan. I 
am qualified in both Primary 
Education and Disability and 
Development Education. 
Bringing seven years of 
teaching experience at 
St Mark’s College, I feel 
privileged to have worked 
closely with many wonderful 
families and students during 
this time. Additionally, 
I spent 18 months as a 

Talia Sale,  
7-12 Inclusion and Diversity 
Leader

Hi, I’m Talia Sale, new 
Inclusion & Diversity leader 
at Bosco Campus. I am 
excited to step into the role 
this year and look forward to 
working closely with a range 
of students, their families, 
and staff. I have held several 
Pastoral Care roles, and 
most recently was the Year 
9 Year Level Coordinator at 
St Mark’s. Having worked in a 

Developmental Educator at Thrive Health Centre, where I 
deepened my skills and passion for advocating diversity in all 
its forms. During this time, I worked closely with individuals and 
families, providing strength-based support and empowerment 
as they worked towards their goals. These experiences have 
prepared me for my new role as the Inclusion and Diversity 
Leader, where I am excited to embrace the uniqueness of each 
individual. I am incredibly eager to collaborate with students, 
families, staff, and other stakeholders to support the growth, 
inclusion, and wellbeing of our students.

range of schools and with students from Kindergarten to Year 
12, I have had opportunities to work with families to develop 
and implement plans and programs to support the learning 
and wellbeing of students. I am passionate about creating an 
environment where every student has the tools to feel safe, 
confident, and able to learn within the classroom. I am looking 
forward to working with students and their families to create 
an optimal learning experience for all, allowing growth in all 
aspects of the student’s being. 

Our Shared Vision of Inclusive Education at St. Mark’s College R-12 
At St Mark’s College, inclusion and diversity are not just “buzz words” they are foundational principles guiding our educational 
ethos and interactions with students and families. We firmly believe in welcoming and supporting every child on their learning 
journey, irrespective of their background, abilities, or challenges. Our approach to inclusion entails celebrating the diverse 
strengths, perspectives, and aspirations that each student contributes to our community. 

At Benedict (R-6), we've kicked off the year with a strong focus on building meaningful relationships with both families and 
students. Teachers and staff are actively engaging with students in classrooms to gain valuable insights into their individual 
needs. We're also collaborating closely with families and networking with Allied Health professionals to ensure a holistic approach 
to support. This collaborative effort establishes a solid foundation for consistent, collaborative, and comprehensive student 
support. As the term progresses and we learn more about our students' individual needs, we'll introduce targeted intervention 
programs for groups of learners to strengthen their literacy and numeracy skills. Some interventions will align with whole-class 
instruction, while others will be tailored to meet specific individual goals. 

At Bosco (7-12), we have begun the year supporting students and their families to make a positive start to the year through 
building connections with one another. Staff have been working to get to know the students, ensuring they, understand their 
strengths and needs. As students see up to seven different teachers a day, meaningful relationships are paramount to success 
at school. We have been working with staff to empower students in the classroom, to learn, to be successful, and to know who 
they are and where they belong. As we continue to build these connections and understand our students better we will begin to 
introduce some targeted interventions for both literacy and numeracy. These will be focussed on building student confidence and 
look to assist in student understanding.

Please feel welcome to reach out to either of us if you would like to chat. 

Mrs Sophie Donnellan	 					      
P: 8633 8802 
            sdonnellan@smc.catholic.edu.au

Mrs Talia Sale	 					      
P: 8633 8801 
            tsale@smc.catholic.edu.au

mailto:sdonnellan%40smc.catholic.edu.au?subject=
mailto:tsale%40smc.catholic.edu.au?subject=


Community Notices
Hook in2 Hockey 
Coordinated by the Port Pirie and 
District Hockey Association!

Hook in2 Hockey will run Mondays from 
5.00 – 6.00 pm for 8 weeks starting  
4 March.  
            Register here: https://www.hockey.
org.au/hookin2hockey/ 

Can you donate some 
baked goods for the 
Bosco Athletics Day? 
Donations of baked goods that 
can be delivered to the Food 
and Drink Stall from 8.00am on 
Athletics Day  (please include an 
ingredients list).

We will also be calling for 
volunteers to help on the stall 
next week- keep your eye on the 
P+F Facebook page!

Registrations are now open for 
Hockey, Soccer, Netball and Football. 

register now for

WINTER SPORTSWINTER SPORTS

Registrations close Monday 18 March 2024, see Operoo or visit 
www.smc.catholic.edu.au/community/sport/sport-registration  
or scan the QR code to register.

cspsa.catholic.edu.au

Catholic School Parents SA is pleased to present:

Middle to  
High School Cool
presented by Madhavi Nawana Parker

Tuesday March 12 2024
6pm - 8pm (in person or online)

Nazareth Catholic Community 
344 Findon Road, Kidman Park

This Parent Engagement Evening,  
hosted by Catholic School Parent SA,  
welcomes all parents and carers of  
children in Catholic schools.
During this period of psychological change and growth, pre-teens and teenagers want  
to fit in. This practical workshop will give you an insight into the minds of this age group   
and how best to respond to their social and emotional needs to prepare them for the  
next stage of their education.
Madhavi Nawana Parker, Director of Positive Minds Australia is one of  
Australia’s leading experts on Mental Health and Wellbeing.

Register via the CESA Registration Centre or go to the  
Events page on the Catholic School Parents SA Website.

Middle to High School Cool 
presented by Madhavi Nawana Parker 

of Positive Minds Australia

Year 5 - 12 Families: 
Let's gather together for this online 

workshop on-screen in the  
Student Hub at Bosco Campus  

Tuesday 12 March 2024,  
6pm - 8pm 

An Operoo will be sent shortly.

https://www.hockey.org.au/hookin2hockey/
https://www.hockey.org.au/hookin2hockey/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/479658408716101


Online Canteen Orders: www.flexischools.com.au
Flexischools: 1300 361 769       Metro Canteens: 0447 978 752

Weekly Specials

BENEDICT CAMPUS
Recess: Lunch: (Drink = Fruit Box)

Week 5 
Mon

Small Sausage Roll $2.50 Squash Dog 
+ Drink

$5.00 
$7.00

Tues Puff Doggies $2.00 Lamb or Chicken Yiros 
+ Fruit Box

$6.50 
$8.00

Wed OOK OOK $3.00 Pitta Bread Pizza 
+ Drink

$5.50 
$7.00

Thurs Pizza Muffins $2.00 Spaghetti Bolognese 
+ Drink

$6.00 
$8.00

Fri 3 x Mini Sausage Rolls 
+ Drink

$3.00 
$5.00

Bosco Athletics Day

Week 6 
Mon

Pizza Muffins $2.00 Squash Dog 
+ Drink

$5.00 
$7.00

Tues Egg and Bacon Pastry $2.00 Hot Chicken and Mayo Roll 
+ Fruit Box

$6.00 
$8.00

Wed OOK OOK $2.50 Beef Stirfry 
+ Drink

$5.50 
$7.00

Thurs Rat Bait $2.00 Honey Chicken and Fried Rice 
+ Drink

$5.50 
$8.00

Fri 3 x Mini Sausage Rolls 
+ Drink

$3.00 
$5.00

Hot Dogs 
+ Drink

$5.00 
$7.00

BOSCO CAMPUS
Recess: Lunch: (Drink = 375ml Zero Can)

Week 5 
Mon

Small Sausage Roll $2.50 Squash Dog 
+ Drink

$5.00 
$7.00

Tues Puff Doggies $2.00 Lamb or Chicken Yiros 
+ Fruit Box

$6.50 
$8.00

Wed OOK OOK $3.00 Pitta Bread Pizza 
+ Drink

$5.50 
$7.00

Thurs Pizza Muffins $2.00 Spaghetti Bolognese 
+ Drink

$6.50 
$8.00

Fri 3 x Mini Sausage Rolls 
+ Drink

$3.00 
$5.00

Bosco Athletics Day

Week 6 
Mon

Pizza Muffins $2.00 Squash Dog 
+ Drink

$5.00 
$7.00

Tues Egg and Bacon Pastry $2.00 Hot Chicken and Mayo Roll 
+ Fruit Box

$6.00 
$8.00

Wed OOK OOK $2.50 Beef Stirfry 
+ Drink

$6.50 
$8.00

Thurs Rat Bait $2.00 Honey Chicken and Fried Rice 
+ Drink

$6.50 
$8.00

Fri 3 x Mini Sausage Rolls 
+ Drink

$3.00 
$5.00

Hot Dogs 
+ Drink

$5.00 
$7.00
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Online Canteen Orders: www.flexischools.com.au
Flexischools: 1300 361 769       Metro Canteens: 0447 978 752
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Ordering through Flexi-Schools will still be available.

FOOD:  
An assortment of sandwiches, rolls, wraps and salads will be available on the day.

•	 Wraps   		  $6.50

•	 Sandwiches 		  $5.00

•	 Salad’s 		  $6.00

•	 Homemade sausage rolls $4.50

•	 Croissants 		  $5.00 

•	 Pizza’s 		  $5.50

•	 Hot Dogs 		  $5.00

  
ICE-CREAMS:

•	 Calipo’s 		  $1.50

•	 Zooper Doopers 	 $1.00

•	 Ice cream cups 	 $2.20

•	 Cyclones 		  $3.00

•	 Icy Twists 		  $2.00

•	 Paddle Pops 		  $2.80

•	 Slushies		  $2.00


